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Dear Parents, 
Happy New Year!

This term our topic is the Vikings! We will be learning about who the Vikings were, where they came from, why they came, what impact they had on Scotland and how different life was then, compared to now. During this topic we will be developing our map reading skills as we locate the Vikings’ home countries and where they invaded along with our note taking skills. We will also use artefacts to help us understand the past. The children are already very interested in the Vikings and have many questions. You may want to look further into the Vikings at home and there are many good websites.  I listed two helpful websites below. 

http://primaryhomeworkhelp.co.uk/vikings.html
http://www.bbc.co.uk/schools/primaryhistory/vikings/who_were_the_vikings/
In Maths we will be developing our understanding of time: reading the time from digital and analogue clocks, calculating time intervals and interpreting and using calendars. We will also be further developing our knowledge of multiplication and division using both written methods and mental strategies.
Our Big Maths ‘Learn it’ for this term is the 4 x table. The aim of the ‘Learn its’ is for your child to develop quick and instant recall of times table facts. You can help your child by practising this with them at home. There are also useful websites to practise Maths calculations which can be accessed via the school website under the tab: Learning Zone.
In Reading we will developing our skills in answering literal and hidden meaning questions on a text. We will also be developing skills in note taking and summarising a text.  In writing we will be developing our skills and knowledge of newspapers and information texts.  In addition we will develop our knowledge of different types of connectives and sentence openers.  This term the children will also be delivering a talk: this is to further develop their skills in presenting in front of an audience. More information on the subject of the talk will be given nearer the time.

Other key information
· P.E. is on a Friday and the children have swimming this term on a Wednesday. Please ensure your child has a named P.E. or swimming kit for these days.
· Homework is handed out on Monday and is due in on Thursday, please ensure you have signed your child’s homework jotters.
· Reading homework will be set each time your child’s reading is heard. Their reading days will be recorded in their reading record. Please ensure you hear your child’s reading and discuss the story, characters and vocabulary in the book. Please sign your child’s reading record after you have heard them reading.
· It is also helpful for your child to have an old shirt or t-shirt to protect their clothes during art activities. Please ensure your child takes one into school. 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Mrs Torrens
